## DR. WILLIAM S. SADLER

533 DIVERSEY PARKWAY CHICAGO July 1, 1958

Dear Dr. Sprunger:

Just got your letter of June 30th. You should never have the least concern about what you write to me. I am glad you feel just as you do about the whole Urantia movement, and I take your interest and enthusiasm very seriously, though as a cosmic obstetrician I attended on our patient about thirty years before the baby was delivered, so you see what I mean about being patient at "tentmaking" while things develop.

I take this matter so seriously that I expect to have a talk with the Executive Committee next Monday evening about your interest in Field Secretary activities. There is no harm in making plans even if their consummation is long delayed.

I think I wrote you a letter yesterday, but I send this off to acknowledge receipt of your last letter.

William O. Dadly
William S. Sadler

WSS/ar